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27/08/2020  18:16:522017/6876/L NOBJ Richard Simpson 

for Primrose Hill 

CAAC

ADVICE from Primrose Hill Conservation Area Advisory Committee

12A Manley Street, London NW1 8LT

20 August 2020

14 Gloucester Crescent NW1 7DS 2017/6876/L

No objection ¿ comment

We advised on 17 January 2018 that the drawings for this scheme were inadequate for the assessment of 

work to the Listed Building. This is an acceptable application.

We advise on two technical issues. A lime-cement-sand mortar would be preferable to cement-sand to 

improve the breathability of the mortar. A locally sourced natural slate, Welsh slate, should be preferred to 

imported slate, to reduce the carbon footprint of the work. Welsh slate was the original roofing material used 

on these houses.

 

Richard Simpson FSA

Chair
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